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We’re addressing concerns regarding a lack of information sharing between facility management and the bargaining unit. Management should be supporting your efforts on the front lines.

Since we have no real idea of when GA VFR flight will resume you are doing the right thing by being factual with the pilots. We are working to speed up the communication link on the NOTAMS.

There’s only so much a pilot can obtain from websites or DUATs. You are the controllers with the expertise and the latest, most accurate information. We’ve informed both AOPA and NBAA of this.

Union Reps, please coordinate any press activity with me in advance. We want our message to be consistent and we want to avoid any security issues.

We’re going to time future Updates to coincide with definitive information to pass along to you. Feel free to contact us at 301-933-6228 with any questions or comments.

Wally Pike

The Flight Service Station Information Bulletin describing “several instances where they (pilots) have been told by AFSS specialists that they should dismantle their aircraft” was inadvertently not coordinated through NAATS before it was distributed. If it had been the Bulletin language would have been better researched.  Yesterday afternoon NAATS GA Summit Representative Ward Simpson had a telcon with a number of AOPA representatives. His report follows.

Approximately 4PM yesterday (Sept. 18) I had a telecon withAOPA. Before the telecon I sat with Wally and we reviewed the major issues wehave been getting from you, the  membersin the field either from telephone conversations or emails. Major issues are theembarrassment our people experience trying to do a professional job when FAAheadquarters is not passing information to them in a timely manner.  At times NBAA and AOPA websites would havematerial posted before the information gets to the facilities.  The other issue of how Phil Boyer has putsome negative information out on how we are doing our job with the pilots.

On the telecon representing AOPA were Heidi Williams andMike Brown from Air Space and Procedures, Randy Kenagy Director of AdvancedTechnology, and Andy Cebula, Vice President. I went right into the matter at hand, which was Phil Boyer notsupporting  the jobs our controllershave been facing over the last week.  Itold them that most facilities are experiencing four times the amount of calls.  One AFSS in Southern Region that gets onaverage 3,000 calls a day is experiencing 12,000 calls a day.  I told them with 75 facilities we areexperiencing  between three quarters ofa million to around a million calls a day. Our controllers have to listen to frustrated pilots who want to know“when”.  When they can fly!  Many hound and prod our controllers for moreinformation when the controller really does not have any definitive informationto give them except the fact that… “there is no other information at thistime.”  I told them the pilots have gotto understand that our controllers are only able to give them information theyget from FAA Management.  I stated thatfor pilots to stay on the line and continue to “hound” the controller goes nowherebut downhill.  They were apologetic,understood what we are saying would try to get that up to Mr. Boyer.

Ward Simpson
